
LEGAL NOTICE 

PUBLIC HEARING 

City of Oneida 

 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a PUBLIC HEARING will be held at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, October 19, 2021 on a 

proposed Local Law to amend Article 5, Section 5.24 of the Oneida City Charter (Budget and Financial 

Administration). 

 

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the complete text of the Proposed Local Law may be viewed on the 

City’s website www.oneidacity.com under Legal Notices or in the City Clerk’s lobby. 

 

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that any or all persons opposing said proposed Local Law may file a written 

notice thereto, with the City Clerk before such hearing or attend said hearing at the time and place 

specified. 

 

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that any persons with special needs should contact the City Clerk one 

week prior to the hearing. 

 

 

CITY OF ONEIDA 
PROPOSED LOCAL LAW 

 
A LOCAL LAW AMENDING ARTICLE 5, SECTION 5.24 

OF THE ONEIDA CITY CHARTER 
 
 

Be it enacted by the Common Council of the City of Oneida, that this local law amends Article 5, 
Section 5.24 of the Oneida City Charter in the following manner: 
 
SECTION 1. 

 
So that Section 5.24 of the Oneida City Charter, titled “Assessor,” shall be amended so as to read, 

in its entirety, as follows: 
 

“The City of Oneida shall have one Assessor appointed by the Mayor for a six year term, which 
office of Assessor shall be designated as a non-competitive class of the civil service. The Assessor 
may also be employed in any other position by the City not incompatible with the office of 
Assessor. The Assessor shall meet all the minimum qualification standards as required by the Real 
Property Tax Law. Except as otherwise provided in this Charter, the Assessor shall possess all the 
powers and duties of an Assessor as provided in the Real Property Tax Law.” 

 
SECTION 2.  EFFECTIVE DATE 

 
This Local Law shall be effective upon filing with the office of the Secretary of State. 

 

http://www.oneidacity.com/

